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Board of Trustees Meeting



August 25, 2005


SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

BROOKHAVEN GYMNASIUM, ALUMNI ROOM
AMMERMAN CAMPUS,  SELDEN, NEW YORK

AUGUST 25, 2005

The meeting was held on Thursday, August 25, 2005 at 9 a.m. in the Brookhaven Gymnasium, Alumni Room, Ammerman Campus, Selden, New York.
Present:


William D. Moore


Chair/Trustee

Walter C. Hazlitt


Trustee/Vice Chair


George Kane



Secretary/Trustee

Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee


John L. Kominicki


Trustee


Ernesto Mattace, Jr.


Trustee


Dennis McCarthy


Trustee

Avette D. Ware


Student Trustee


Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins

President, SCCC


Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. for Institutional Advancement


George Gatta



V.P. for Workforce & Econ. Dev.


Charles Stein



V.P. for Business & Financial Affairs

Joanne Braxton


Assoc. V.P. for Campus Affairs


Ilene Kreitzer



Legal Affairs & Compliance Officer

Absent:


David Ochoa



Trustee


Frank C. Trotta


Trustee

Guests:


Fran Siems, Legis. Aide, representing Presiding Officer Legis. Caracappa 


Representatives of the Compass newspaper

* * * * * * * * * *

The meeting opened with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 9 a.m. 
* * * * * * * * *

Chair William D. Moore thanked representatives of the College’s Ammerman Campus newspaper, the Compass, for attending the meeting.  
 * * * * * * * * * *
Vice President Stein addressed the Trustees and informed them that the County Legislature voted to boost county spending for the College by four percent or $1.4 million.   He referred to the breakdown of tuition and fees for all students as described in Attachment I and further explained full-time and part-time changes in tuition that will occur in the 2005/2006 academic year.  Further, Vice President stated that students who had already paid their Fall 2005 tuition will be receiving a $50 refund.  
Vice President Stein spoke about the importance of maintaining reserve funds so the College has a safety net and also because Middle States recommends such reserve funds.  Failure to maintain reserve funds could impact the Middle States re-accreditation process.   Vice President Stein also discussed the fiscal implications of the AME contract that was recently adopted and the adoption by the County of a new health insurance plan for all employees.  

 * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2005.89 APPROVING AND ADOPTING THE 2005-2006 OPERATING BUDGET OF SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE was duly moved, seconded and approved unanimously.
WHEREAS, Resolution No. 2005.30 approving the 2005-2006 budget request was adopted by the Board of Trustees on April 14, 2005, and

WHEREAS, subsequent to a recommendation of the County Executive, the County Legislature has authorized a 2005-2006 operating budget for the Suffolk County Community College, and

WHEREAS, the authorization process has requested the Board of Trustees to consider the adoption of an operating budget, including grants, in the amount of $145,520,784 for the period September 1, 2005 through August 31, 2006, and









(cont’d)

RESOLUTION NO. 2005.89 (Cont’d)
WHEREAS, the authorization process has also included a recommendation that the Board of Trustees amend the tuition and fee amounts approved as Resolution No. 2005.32 by the Board of Trustees for the 2005-2006 budget year at its meeting of April 14, 2005, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the 2005-2006 Tuition and Fee Schedule be amended as provided in Attachment I, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the 2005-2006 Operating Budget of the Suffolk County Community College, including grants, in the amount of $145,520,784 for the period September 1, 2005 through August 31, 2006, is hereby approved and adopted for submission to the State University of New York for review and approval.

* * * * * * * * * *

Chair Moore spoke about an upcoming conference of the NYCCT at the end of September in which Trustees are invited to participate on a statewide level and encouraged such participation.
Dr. Pippins relayed to the Trustees that the College newsletter “Perspectives” had been mailed out to over 30,000 people in the College community.  On another matter, she told the Board that flowers were sent to Muriel Lanier, secretary in the President’s Office who has accepted a new position with the Middle States office and expressed her appreciation for Ms. Lanier’s work with the Board.  Dr. Pippins also took the opportunity to thank Annette Guerrera, secretary in the President’s Office who received a promotion and will be working for the Dean of Faculty, Dr. Asberine Alford.  

Dr. Pippins informed the Trustees of the upcoming College Day on August 29th and that Acting SUNY Chancellor John Ryan would be in attendance.  She encouraged the Trustees to stop by and meet Chancellor Ryan.  Dr. Pippins informed the Trustees that there would be a meeting held tomorrow at the Grant campus regarding the use of undeveloped land.  A broad range of groups would be represented at the meeting and the meeting would focus on safety, maintenance and criteria to be used when reviewing the current policy.  Dr. Pippins also informed the Trustees that she has requested a meeting with Pronto of Bayshore to discuss possible partnership opportunities with regard to ESL classes. 
Vice President Gatta reported that the County Legislature had approved the lease for the Culinary Arts Center in downtown Riverhead. 
Trustee Alvarez-Groneman thanked Trustee Kominicki on behalf of the Board of Trustees for his participation and representation at the August 16th Middle States Steering Committee meeting.  Trustee Kominicki reported that the Steering Committee is doing great work. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 a.m.  

* * * * * * * * * *



Respectfully submitted,


            George Kane



Secretary


            Board of Trustees

